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Pastor’s Cor 
 

 

Pastor’s Corner 

John 20:27-29 - Then he said to Thomas, “Put your finger here and look at my hands. Take your hand and 

put it into my side. Do not continue to doubt, but believe.”  Thomas answered him, “My Lord and my 

God!” Jesus said to him, “Because you have seen me, you have believed. Blessed are those who have not seen 

and yet have believe.” 

A boy went to the doctor because he had a pain in his foot. The doctor discovered that the boy had a tooth 

growing in the bottom of his foot. Can you believe that? Or would have to see it to believe it? 

You may be surprised to know that a man by the name of James Cook once had a chicken that laid a 

perfectly square egg.  I have seen white eggs, brown eggs, even spotted eggs, but I have never seen a square egg.  

Perhaps this something you would have to see to believe.  

Did you know that the world's largest hot dog was over 3000 feet long, weighed 885 pounds, and took 

103 butchers to carry it.  That's seems like a lot of baloney! I don't know if I believe that or not.  I think I would 

have to see that to believe that!  

These are all strange and amazing bits of information that seem unbelievable but are true in the interesting 

book called Ripley’s Believe it or Not.  This American franchise deals in bizarre events and things that are so 

strange and unusual that many times a person is left saying, “I have to see it to believe it.”   

There are many things that make someone doubt.  But what is dangerous is when we begin to doubt God.  

Indeed, God has done many thing things that seen unbelievable and far too good to be true.  On the top of the list 

is what Jesus did on Easter.   

For Thomas the fact that Jesus was alive again seemed something too unbelievable, something he had to 

see to believe.  Thomas gets labeled as the doubter, but none of Jesus’ disciples were any better.  This includes 

us.  The devil keeps whispering lies such as God doesn’t care or God won’t forgive.  Doubt creeps in.  Trouble 

and suffering cause us to fear and to worry.  Doubt digs in again. 

  Thankfully, we have a Savior who comes again and again to remove all doubt.  Jesus says look at my 

hands – hands driven through with nails to I could be pinned to a cross to pay for all your sins.  Jesus says look 

at my side - a side that was pierced for you so now you can know that I will always be by your side and one day 

I will bring you to live side by side with me and all believers in paradise.  With every promise God keeps for you, 

and He keeps every one, He says:  “Do not continue to doubt, but believe.”  How blessed we are to have a Savior 

who rose from the dead as He promised He would. This fact assures us we are able to trust His every word!  How 

blessed we are to have a Spirit-given faith that looks to Jesus and confesses: “My Lord and my God!”                 
 

St. Paul’s News 
 

CALL MADE TO REV. JONATHAN J. KOLANDER:Our 2nd Call Meeting to fill the Pastor vacancy created when 

Pastor Sellnow accepted a call to Grace Lutheran in Glendale, Arizona, was held on Sunday afternoon, March 10, 2024. 

Voter’s selected Rev. Jonathan J. Kolander to be called to fill our Vacancy at the Adams-Friendship Campus Church. 

 Pastor Kolander, who is 58 years old, was born and raised in Montello, WI. His wife Jennifer (nee Landvatter) was 

born and raised in Oconomowoc, WI. She has a Business Degree from Wisconsin Lutheran College in Milwaukee and has 

an occupation as an Accountant.  Together, they raised four (4) children and two (2) of them reside in and work in 

Wisconsin, as one is a Nurse in Milwaukee and the other is an Interior Designer in southeastern Wisconsin. Pastor referred 
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to his wife as a “True Milwaukee Brewers Baseball Fan”, as she rarely misses watching a game. He said they both are still 

fans of not only the Brewers, but also all the sports teams in Wisconsin. 

 Pastor and his wife now reside in Orangevale, California, which is near Sacramento, where he has served for the 

past 6 ½ years since 09/01/2017 as the only Pastor at St. Mark’s Lutheran Church in Citrus, Heights, Cal. This is a 

congregation of 368 members with 317 communicant members. St. Mark’s also has a K-8 Lutheran School with approx. 76 

students and 6 teachers. 

   On May 31, 1987, Pastor graduated from Northwestern College in Watertown, WI. with a Bachelor of Arts degree. 

He then attended and graduated from Wisconsin Lutheran Seminary in Mequon, WI. with a Master of Divinity.  He also 

served as a Vicar at St. Lucas Lutheran Church in Kewaskum, WI.  Pastor Kolander has served as a Pastor for a total of 32 

years/8 months. His 1st Pastoral position was in a Dual Parish starting on 07/14/1991, for 4 years/4 months at Hope Lutheran 

in Indian River, MI. and Our Savior in Gaylord, MI. Then starting on Nov. 16, 1995, Pastor served for 21 years/9 ½ months 

as a Multi-Site Pastor at Bethlehem Lutheran in Menomonee Falls, WI. and at Bethlehem Lutheran in Germantown, WI., 

before he moved to California in 2017. 

 His other service experiences include serving on the Board of Directors for the WELS Foundation, Inc.: serving as 

Chairman for the Ariz,/Calif. Mission Board; serving as a member of the Board for Home Missions; serving as a member of 

the Martin Luther College Governing Board; serving as the Chairman for the Ministry of Christian Giving (SEW); he served 

as the 2nd Vice President for Southeastern Wisc. from 2012-2017); he presently is also serving as a member of the MCG 

Review Committee; and he has been serving as a Campus Ministry Pastor since 2017. 

  Pastor Kolander, in his self-assessment evaluation, indicated he has a heart for and feels very innovative for 

preaching, visiting hospital patients and doing shut-in visits, and doing general administration tasks. He truly enjoys being 

an associate Pastor, counseling, being a leader, doing outreach activities, working with youth, home missions, and doing 

Bible classes for both Adults and Youth. 

 I very much enjoyed my friendly and fun conversation with Pastor Kolander.  He has a very friendly, outgoing 

personality. I feel he would fit our needs as one of our three associate Pastors. Pray that the Good Lord will guide him 

through the deliberation process of where he should continue serving the Lord and his people at this point in time.  

Ron Pfaff, President  
 

PASTOR WILKE ACCEPTS BEING A CIRCUIT PASTOR: During February 2024, Circuit President Mike Jensen 

asked  Pastor Wilke, who is an experienced Pastor, to accept becoming the Circuit Pastor to replace Pastor Peter Snyder 

who is leaving the Wonewoc Church to serve in Minnesota.  At the March 10, 2024 Church council meeting, the Council 

approved a motion encouraging Pastor Wilke’s acceptance of the position. He will be installed this Spring, but is already 

performing the duties of a Circuit Pastor 

 Our circuit is quite large and is divided into two (2) areas of responsibility, with Pastor Dave Karow of Rock Springs 

being the Circuit Pastor for the southeast portion and now Pastor Wilke will perform his duties in representing the 

northwest portion of the circuit. 

 Pastor Wilke knows there are added responsibilities with this position, but is willing to serve our larger church 

body and Savior in this way. Ron Pfaff, President   
 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION – “Train up a child in the way he should go: and when he is old, he will not depart from it” 

(Proverbs 22:6) 

Are you looking for Christian education opportunities? We have several options to offer for your consideration.  When a 

baby is baptized, the church sends to the parents’ cradle roll materials so even the youngest are hearing about Jesus. For 

newborn and very young children, we have libraries where books are available to read to them. They are very welcome to 

be at our church services as they start to learn at this age. Remember, they will be the ones that make up our congregation 

in the future. The sound of children at a church is a good indication of future growth for your congregation. 

As the children get to the pre-school and elementary school age, there are available Sunday School classes, VBS (Vacation 

Bible School) sessions, JAM (Jesus in the Afternoon for Me) sessions, church youth group activities, catechism classes, and 

WELS educational school facilities. In Mauston, we have our Lil Lambs Christian daycare. For 3K, 4K, K, and grades 1-8 

training, there are local WELS schools located in Wonewoc, Baraboo, and Wis. Rapids. Our own congregation is currently 

investigating the possibility of adding an educational facility in Mauston. In the elementary grades, our congregation covers 

a vast majority of the costs of education through our general budget. 
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For post-elementary Christian education, WELS has high schools, colleges, and a seminary for your further training / 

learning. In this area, our congregation does offer some scholarships to assist financially. After our formal education has 

been completed, we have available BIC (Bible Information Class), several ongoing Bible classes, weekly church services, 

and many volunteer &amp; fellowship opportunities to be involved with. We can be teachers of the Word, spreading God’s 

Word to people who do not know their Savior, visit shut-ins, etc. 

As parents, we have the primary responsibility of bringing up our children. As individuals or families, we are also the 

primary ones responsible for growing in our faith. Our church and its resources can be a great asset for assistance. Stay 

close to our Savior, worship regularly, partake in the sacraments, continue to learn in the Word, pray, and give praise to 

our Lord. Heaven is our goal! God’s blessings! Bob Storandt, elder 
 

SCHOLARSHIPS – Our congregation has scholarship money available for students attending a WELS high school, 

college, or seminary for the 2024-2025 academic school year.  At the WELS college level both MLC (Martin Luther 

College) and WLC (Wisconsin Lutheran College) have programs that offer matching funds to our scholarships as well. 

Our scholarships are paid directly to the WELS institution that you would be attending.  Normally those scholarships are 

paid out in June.  If you are planning on attending one of our WELS schools mentioned above for the 2024-2025 academic 

year, please let Bob Storandt (bobstorandt@gmail.com or 608.393.7045) know by May 15, 2024. 

Thank you. 
 

MID WEEK BIBLE STUDY INTRODUCING JESUS: A PRIMER FOR READING THE GOSPELS - In this 

study, we will take a look at the Gospels of Matthew, Mark, Luke, and John from a bird's eye view, appreciating both the 

relationship they have to each other and the unique perspectives of Jesus they bring to their audiences. This study will be 

beneficial not only for those new to the Bible, but also for Christians looking to connect the dots on the Scriptures 

they know well. Starting Wednesday, April 3, at 10AM & 7:30 PM in Mauston, and Thursday, April 4, at 10 AM in 

Adams-Friendship.  
 

Lessons Include: 
Part 1: "Introducing the Bible" – focusing especially on how to approach reading the Bible’s 66 books 
Part 2: "Introducing the Gospels" – exploring their historical genre and relationship to each other 
Part 3: "Introducing the Whole Life of Jesus" – providing an overview of Jesus’ life to help readers 
contextualize Gospel readings 
Part 4: "Introducing Matthew: An Un/expected Jesus" 
Part 5: "Introducing Mark: Epic Hero Jesus" 
Part 6: "Introducing Luke: Global Jesus" 
Part 7: "Introducing John: My God and My Friend, Jesus" 
Part 8: "Harmonizing the Gospels" 

 

FREE WILL DOOR OFFERING FOR MISSIONS TO BE HELD: The 1st Sunday of April each year, the Church 

Council schedules a Free Will Door Offering so the Congregation can contribute, if you desire, a donation that will be used 

to assist Mission work wherever it is most needed.  This year’s Free Will Offering will be held on Sunday/Monday, April 

07/08, 2024 in both the Mauston and Adams-Friendship Churches. 

 In the past few years, this donation has been sent to Camp Phillips in Wautoma, WI. to be used to assist their 

Mission work at their facilities.  This year the Church Council has designated this offering to be given to the LWMS and 

they will decide where it can best be used for Mission Work. Our St. Paul’s LWMS also has separate activities planned, like 

the “Baking for Missions” to be held as a Free Will contribution towards the donation to be given to the LWMS Mission 

work.  We would like to Thank anyone in advance for any Free Will monetary contributions you choose to make to assist 

us with this very worthy cause to assist Mission Work in our synod. 

Deuteronomy 15:10 = “You shall give to Him freely, and your heart shall not be grudging when you give to Him, because 

for this the Lord your God will bless you in all your work and in all that you undertake”. 

Ron Pfaff, President, St. Paul’s   
 

APRIL 28, 2024 QUARTERLY VOTER’S MEETING TO BE HELD: 
Our St. Paul’s Congregation’s April 28. 2024 Quarterly Voter’s Meeting will be held at 1:15pm in the Mauston Church 

Campus fellowship hall. All members from Mauston and Adams-Friendship Church Campuses are encouraged to attend, 

mailto:bobstorandt@gmail.com
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as we are all one congregation, with two locations. We value and appreciate our Member Involvement in Church decisions, 

as well as we encourage everyone’s selfless service to Christ’s Church and willingness in helping to spread God’s Gospel 

to our family, friends, and community. It is very important that we all keep ourselves informed of the business of our 

Church and contribute to decisions that are made. 

Starting on Sunday, April 21 st , you are encouraged to pick up the Voter’s Meeting Agenda Packet, which can be found in 

the Narthex as you enter the Church. Listed in this Agenda Packet will be the last meeting’s minutes and committee reports 

to be approved and Old and New Business Agenda Items to be discussed and/or approved as well as current written 

Committee reports for this Quarter. Little Lambs Day Care and Church Quarterly financial reports as well as other 

information explaining some business agenda items are also included to study in advance. Picking up an Agenda Packet 

prior to the meeting will give everyone the opportunity to review it ahead of the meeting to save time reading and reviewing 

it during the Voter’s Meeting. 

Everyone in the Congregation is invited and encouraged to attend a Voter’s meeting, but this is a reminder that our 

Constitution and Bylaws state that eligible voting members are those male communicant members who have declared their 

agreement with the Constitution, who have been received by the voter’s assembly of the congregation, who are at least 18 

years of age, and who have attended at least one (1) voter’s meeting in the previous calendar year, which means one (1) 

year previous to this present meeting. Even if you are not eligible to vote at this current meeting, everyone is encouraged 

to attend as many Annual, Quarterly, or Special Meetings as possible, so that you are knowledgeable about Church Business 

and also are eligible to vote at all Voter’s meetings. Thank you, Ron Pfaff, President St. Paul’s 
 

Mauston News & Notes 
 

ROCK + SHIELD - We will not have a get-together in April. 
 

BAKING FOR MISSIONS—APRIL 7TH  There is a signup sheet in the narthex for people who want to donate bake goods 

for home missions.  There will be a free will offering for the bake goods.  
 

WOW meeting April 13th at 9:00 am with crafting at 10:00am. 
 

THANK YOU I would like to thank all the Groups who participated in The Lenten Service Soup/Sandwich Meals 

this year. Thanks for all the wonderful soups, sandwiches and desserts provided by the different groups. and members of 

the congregation. Thank you to all who helped set up before the meals, served during the meals, and the clean up 

afterwards. Thank you to all who came to enjoy the wonderful meals and Fellowship opportunity that God provided 

between the Lenten services.  2 Corinthians 13:14 May the grace of the Lord Jesus Christ, and the love of God, and the 

fellowship of the Holy Spirit be with you all.  Barry Voigt/Fellowship Chairman 

 

FUN, FELLOWSHIP & LEARNING PROGRAM sponsored by WOW.  On Saturday Aprile 27th at 10:00am.  Come & learn 

how to make greetings cards for Mother’s Day, Birthdays, Christmas, etc. Supplies will be provide:  If you have something 

special you’d like incorporated into a card (picture, lace, flowers, etc.), bring it along.  Children are welcome. 
  

Adams-Friendship News & Notes 
 

THANK YOU I would like to thank all who participated in The Lenten Service  Meals this year. Thank you to all who 

helped set up before the meals, served during the meals, and the clean up afterwards. Thank you to all who came to enjoy 

the wonderful meals and Fellowship opportunity that God provided between the Lenten services. 
 

Lil’ Lambs News and Notes 
 

As the seasons change so too there will always be changes for children, families and staff at St. Paul's Lil' Lambs! We have 

hired new staff: Burke Gaffney, Alexis Valvo, and Bethany Hartman ~We welcome them!! Changes are happening to 

the building as well. Some ceiling tiles and baseboards have been changed. Bulletin boards have been added! We LOVE the 

new look! Change of season will bring the opportunities to work in the garden, be outside more often and see colors burst 

forth! These are good changes, but not all changes are easy.  What a blessing to know that our God does NOT change. His 

love is constant- His grace is sufficient for us! Even when changes are upon us-- know that our God is never changing, 

always loving!  
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St. Pauls’ Council 1-14-24 @ Adams/Friendship 
Attendance: Pfaff, Wilke, Waldscmidt, Montey, Krueger,  Pope,Wollin,   Storandt,Voigt,Cransfield 

Meeting called to order at 2:20PM 

Past minutes   Motion to approve with correction by Barry Voigt, second by Greg Pope, carried 

All committee reports written by respective Chairs  Motion to accept all by Dennis Montey, second by Bob Storandt, carried. 

Old Business: 

Thank you cards from recipients of Christmas gifts were read 

Reminder to submit Annual reports 

Mission/Vision  No changes. To be presented to Voters as is.  Motion to accept by Dennis Montey, Second by Bary Voigt, carried 

Sound system recorder was purchased  for $329.00 with available funds and installed by Dennis Montey for a savings of $1000.00 

estimated install cost by contractor. 

Mauston parking lot update. All work is completed by contractors, some landscaping to be done in the Spring. Some donations still 

needed to cover total cost. Money temporarily borrowed from existing funds and will be repaid as donations come in. 

Reminder for chairman to submit their meeting schedules to the office for entry in the master calendar. 

Installation of officers to be February 11th. 

New Business: 

Chairman handed out the council and voter meeting schedule for the coming year. 

Council contact list was handed out. 

Reminder to submit committee reports and discussion on appropriate content. 

Approval of sponsors for Lenten meals.  Motion to approve by Dennis Montey, second by Greg Pope, carried 

Date of Church picnic at Lion’s Park is pending list of available dates to be issued by park authorities. If a choice is to be made it will 

be done via E-Mail for expediency. Otherwise the determination will be made by Fellowship. Motion by Greg Pope, second by Dennis 

Montey, carried. 

Published duties and responsibilities of ushers presented. Motion to approve by Dennis Montey, secons by Bob Storandt, carried. 

No Synod convention this year. 

Reminder that January 24th is the deadline for newsletter articles. 

Agenda for Annual meeting. Motion to approve by Bob Storandt, second by Dennis Montey, carried. 

Ministry Plan  Written by Bob Storandt and explained. Motion to approve byDennis Montey, secon by Todd Krueger, carried. 

Motion to pause council meeting for month of February by Dennis Montey, second by Todd Krueger, carried. 

Closing with prayer by Pastor Wilke 

Motion to adjourn by Bob Storandt, second by Dennis montey, carried. 

Closed at 3:15PM 

Respectfully submitted, Dennis Montey, Recording secretary 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
Elder’s report – Bob Storandt 

Committee update With the upcoming pastoral shortage, the elders will need to increase our assistance with making shut in visits.  We 

have added a new elder but continue to look for a couple more.  Making contacts with a few members who have not been in church for 

some time.  We have not done any work yet on right-sizing our membership list, but it is still on our to do list.   

Education report – Mauston – Todd Krueger 

Committee report    Thank you to all the many people that helped with the Christmas programs. It was a blessing to worship together 

and to celebrate our Savior's birth with so many fellow believers.  Bible class, JAM, and Sunday school are ongoing with many 

opportunities to learn more about our Savior.  

  "Let the word of Christ dwell in you richly as you teach and admonish one another with all wisdom, and as you sing psalms, hymns 

and spiritual songs with gratitude in your hearts to God. And whatever you do, whether in word or deed, do it all in the name of the Lord 

Jesus, giving thanks to God the Father through him."  Colossians 3:16-17 

Yours in Christ, Todd Krueger  

Stewardship/Membership report-Mauston – Bob Storandt 

Committee report Working on updating the “Time & Talents” form to be used at church is still on the docket of work to be done. 

Buildings and grounds report -  Mauston - Matt Wirth 

Committee report Changes have been made to the HVAC computer controls to add in Monday night and Friday morning. We have also 

added Dennis to the controls and done some basic training of duties. 

Your Brother in Christ, Matt Wirth Buildings & Grounds Chairman  

Buildings and grounds report-Adams-Fr. – James Cranfield  

Committee report Our new sign is in. DON BECKER has it at his shop. We will be putting it together there. And God willing we might 

be able to get it in this winter are we will have to wait till spring. God bless Jim Cranfield  

Fellowship report-Mauston – Barry Voigt 

Committee report In the month of December there were 2 Fellowship events that took place at StPaul's in Mauston. 

 The Men's Lutheran Fellowship Club met again on Thursday night December 21st at 6:30 pm in the Fellowship Hall at St Paul's in 

Mauston. Snack's were provided . We had a devotion to start the evening then played 3 games of dart ball which was a lot of fun and 
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hopefully dart ball skills will improve. Attendance was good with 10 people so we were able tp have 2 teams of 5.Hopefully word of 

this Fellowship friendly and fun dart ball competition gets out so more can take part in 2024. 

 The 2nd  event was the  5th Sunday Fellowship that took place after 1st service on December 31st  in the Fellowship Hall. Attendance 

was good even though bible study class following the early service were on hold .  There was a variety of sweet rolls and doughnut's 

with coffee milk and juice. We also had  Breakfast Pizza  from  Kwik-Trip for those who  don't want sweet's. May God Bless all of our 

Fellowship activities. 

2 Corinthians 13:14 May the grace of the Lord Jesus Christ,and the love of God, and the fellowship of the Holy Spirit be with you all. 

Respectfully submitted  Barry Voigt/Fellowship Chairman 

Fellowship report-Adams-Fr. – Greg Pope 

Committee report  Everything went well in December. The Christmas program that we had And the fellowship meal that was served 

on the first Sunday of December, which it is every month on the first Sunday. Not really looking Forward through the pastor Leaving 

But it happens.With Lord's blessing. Be safe and enjoy the game here's truly 

Greg  Pope Fellowship chairman a friendship 

Financial / Ministry Plan Mauston- Bob Storandt  

Committee report Details noted in other articles and the ministry reports. 
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St. Paul’s – Mauston          April 2024 
  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 2 3 
10:00 am  Adult Bible Study 
11:15 am  Lil Lambs Chapel 
6:00 pm   Catechism 
7:30 pm   Adult Bible Study 

 

4 
11:15 am   Lil Lambs Chapel 
1:00 pm     Lil’ Lambs Staff Meeting 
3:30 pm    JAM 

 

5 6 

 

7 
7:45 am Worship Service 
9:00 am      Sunday School 
                   Adult Bible Study 
10:00 am    Praise Choir 
10:30 am Worship Service 

Baking for Missions 
 

8 
1:00 pm  Bible Information Class 
3:45 pm  Lil’ Lambs Chapel 
6:00 pm  Worship Service 
7:00pm   Choir 

 

9 
Spring Pastor’s Conference @ 

Mauston 
6:00 pm  Bible Information Class 

10 
10:00 am  Adult Bible Study 
11:15 am  Lil Lambs Chapel 
6:00 pm   Catechism 
7:30 pm   Adult Bible Study 
 

11 
11:15 am   Lil Lambs Chapel 
1:00 pm     Lil’ Lambs Staff Meeting 
3:30 pm    JAM 

 

12 13 
9:00 am WOW Meeting 

 

14  
7:45 am Worship Service 
9:00 am      Sunday School 
                   Adult Bible Study 
10:00 am    Praise Choir 
10:30 am Worship Service  
1:00 pm    Council Meeting @ 

Mauston 
 

15 
1:00 pm  Bible Information Class 
3:45 pm  Lil’ Lambs Chapel 
6:00 pm  Worship Service 
7:00pm   Choir 
 
  
 

16 
10:00 am  Crestview service 
6:00 pm  Bible Information Class 

 
 

17 
10:00 am  Adult Bible Study 
11:15 am  Lil Lambs Chapel 
6:00 pm   Catechism 
7:30 pm   Adult Bible Study 
 

18 

 
11:15 am   Lil Lambs Chapel 
1:00 pm     Lil’ Lambs Staff Meeting 
3:30 pm    JAM 
6:30 pm    Men’s Dart Ball  
 
 

19 

 

20 
10:00 am Fairview worship 

service 
 

21 
7:45 am Worship Service 
9:00 am      Sunday School 
                   Adult Bible Study 
10:00 am    Praise Choir 
10:30 am Worship Service  
 
 

22 
1:00 pm  Bible Information Class 
3:45 pm  Lil’ Lambs Chapel 
6:00 pm  Worship Service 
7:00pm   Choir 
 

23 
6:00 pm  Bible Information Class 

 

  
 

 

24  
10:00 am  Adult Bible Study 
11:15 am  Lil Lambs Chapel 
6:00 pm   Catechism 
7:30 pm   Adult Bible Study 
 

25  

11:15 am   Lil Lambs Chapel 
1:00 pm     Lil’ Lambs Staff Meeting 
3:30 pm    JAM 
 
 

26 
 

27 
10:00 am   WOW sponsored 

Greeting Cards Event 
 

28  
7:45 am Worship Service 
9:00 am      Sunday School 
                   Adult Bible Study 
10:00 am      Praise Choir 
10:30 am Worship Service  
1:15 pm     Quarterly Voter’s Meeting 
 
 

 

29 
1:00 pm  Bible Information Class 
3:45 pm  Lil’ Lambs Chapel 
6:00 pm  Worship Service 
7:00pm   Choir 
 

30 
6:00 pm  Bible Information Class 
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  St. Paul’s – Adams-Friendship April 2024 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 2 3 4 
10:00 am Adult Bible Study 

Introducing Jesus 

5 6 

 

7       
9:15 am Sunday School 
9:15 am      Bible Study Revelation 
10:30 am Worship  
 
 

8 

 

9 
Spring Pastor’s Conference @ 

Mauston 

 

10 
 

11 
10:00 am Adult Bible Study 

Introducing Jesus 

12 

 

13 

 

14    
9:15 am Sunday School 
9:15 am      Bible Study Revelation 
10:30 am Worship  
1:00 pm     Council Meeting @ Mauston 

15 

 

16 

 

17 

 
 

18 
10:00 am Adult Bible Study 

Introducing Jesus 

19 20 

 

21  
9:15 am Sunday School 
9:15 am      Bible Study Revelation 
10:30 am Worship  
 
 

22 

 

23 

 

24 
 

 

25 
10:00 am Adult Bible Study 

Introducing Jesus 

26 

 

27 

 

28     
9:15 am Sunday School 
9:15 am      Bible Study Revelation  
10:30 am Worship  
1:15 pm     Quarterly Voter’s Meeting 
 

 

29 
 

30 
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Mauston April Birthdays 
1 Eve Johnson, Brent Miller, Faith Woggon  
2 Denise Becker, Montana Eastman, Lanny Hamburg, Kaylee Schnell 
3 Jennifer Dodge, Mariana Lou Smith  
4  Sarah Messer, Thomas Quilty 
5 Jerome Leak 
6      Anthony Konsitzke, Christopher Mills 
8 Alex Treptow 
9 randy Cook, Annie Jacobson, Joshua Woggon 
11 Carrie Erler, Shaun Mazur, Mason Miles, Ron Pfaff 
12   Pat Quilty 
13 Dawson Firlus  
14 Wendy Berndt, Remi Hagen-Buda, Craig Larson, Amy McGuire 
15 Savannah Hastings 
18 Jennifer Clough, Dennis Montey 
19  
20 Kyle Johnson, Michel Messer, Rich Sorenson 
21 Cynder Jacobson 
22   Tracy Saylor 
23 Renee Siebecker 
24 Ivy Bourgeois, Charles Day, Ken Miller, Kevin Ruland 
25 Scott Firlus, Lisa Maggard, Drayden Repka, Peggy Smith  
26 Lloyd Hagemann, Grant Lueneberg, Kenneth Van Doren 
27 Shelly Daugs, Darrel Nyen, Robbin Primley 
28 Alexandra Hoile, Alexa Jopling, Kaitlyn Krueger, Patrick Repka 
29 Kasey Coppernoll, Timothy Van Doren 
30 Kimberly Heidtke, James McGinnis, Beau Miles 
 

 

Adams-Friendship April Birthdays 
 

1 Valentina Dominguez, Tammi Klewer 
2 Caleb Hamilton 
3 Keith Adee, Cullen Egbert 
4  Macey Glavin 
6 Amy Stainbrook 
9 Barbra Brown 
10 Diane Roekle 
12   Pat Quilty 
16 Travis Prochaska  
18 Andrew Cook 
27 Rebek Rise Trepish 
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